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November 30, 2023 

 
Office of the President 
Marty Boryszak, President of MHB 
Re: 2024 Mercy Hospital of Buffalo, Hospital Staffing Plan 
Mercy Hospital of Buffalo 
 

To whom it may concern: 

Mercy Hospital of Buffalo (MHB) began a Clinical Staffing Committee (CSC) in January of 2022 in response to the 
newly signed New York Safe Staffing for Quality Care Act.   The majority of the committee is comprised of direct 
care associates in our bargaining committee Communication Workers of America (CWA) and the hospitals 
leadership team.  This committee has worked closely together to review the staffing plan for the hospital, taking 
into consideration the many factors that impact patient care including acuity, geography, finances, retention and 
recruitment, resources and practice patterns.  As the Mercy Ambulatory Care Center (MACC) is a campus of 
Mercy Hospital, this site has also been included in the CSC discussions and staffing plan adoption. 

Since the formation of the committee, the MHB CSC group has met regularly on a monthly basis and has 
accomplished a great deal.  In the beginning, the committee adopted a Charter to outline the committee 
purpose and scope.  This charter was reviewed and updated in June and will continue to be reviewed and 
updated annually.  The committee has spent time over the past year discussing recruitment, retention, quality, 
financial stewardship and hospital staffing plans at MHB and the MACC in accordance to the CWA CBA, Article 
40 (see attached).  With clinical unit staffing grids already in place, the MHB CSC was able to focus discussions on 
individual characteristics and challenges of each nursing unit, including but not limited to patient acuity, 
measures to maintain and ensure patient and associate safety and the impact on staffing plans for planned and 
unplanned absences of the workforce.   

Staffing is evaluated continuously at the MACC and all efforts are made to recruit staff to fulfill our commitment 
to our staffing ratios as outlined in the CBA and our staffing grids.  Variances from the plan are reviewed by the 
committee as per the regulations.   

In June 2023, the committee endorsed the enclosed 2024 MHB Staffing Plan, including the plan for the MACC by 
consensus.  We are submitting for your review and per your request.  The MHB CSC is in position to meet 
regularly to continue to carry out the activities and deliverables outlined in the New York Safe Staffing for 
Quality Care Act.   

Sincerely, 

 

Martin Boryszak  
SVP of Acute Care, Catholic Health &  
President, Mercy Hospital of Buffalo  






























